
LIVONIA PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 

April 20, 2015 
 
 
 
ITEM:  VII.E.  
 
TOPIC: Approval of Waste Removal Services  
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Move that the Board of Education of the Livonia Public Schools School District authorize 
the Superintendent Randy Liepa or his designee to enter into a two year agreement for 
waste removal services with Rizzo Environmental Services, Sterling Heights, Michigan.  
 
 
RATIONALE: 
 
The Board of Education approved Rizzo Environmental Services as the low bidder for a 
one year agreement for the 2014-15 school year. We have received excellent service 
from Rizzo Environmental Services and they have agreed to hold prices firm for the next 
two years. This service is for waste removal at all the school district’s buildings.  
 
 
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: 
 
The source of funds for these purchases will be the General Fund. 
 
 
RESOURCE PERSONNEL: 
 
Lisa Abbey, Director of Business Services 
 
 
EXHIBITS: 
 
Attached 
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